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STATE OF OREGON
Water Resources Department
725 Summer St. N.E., Ste. A

Salem, OR 97301
MEMORANDUM
DATE: 10/18/2006
TO: File T-10240, Salmon Valley Water Co.
FROM: Donn Miller, Hydrogeologist

SUBJECT: Permit Amendment Comments

The permit amendment seeks to add five additional POA’s to the one well that is currently authorized.

The existing well develops water from an alluvial aquifer between the Sandy and Salmon Rivers. The
additional wells will also need to develop that source. At the proposed well locations, the aquifer should
occur between approximately land surface and 200 feet below land surface.

Quantifying hydraulic impacts to other users is difficult. Given the great thickness of the aquifer in the
general area, effecient development should not result in substantial interference to any other well. A
worst case simulation results in an interference of about 10 feet after 120 days of pumping at the
maximum rate.

The same aquifer conclusion in the application report is reasonable. Head gradients are high in this
environment.



